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December 2023 
 

  

Who's ready for SNOW?!? 

Fall is quickly transitioning to winter and CMC members aren't slowing down their eagerness to get outside. This 
photo includes members of the Northern Colorado Group on their outing to Bierstadt Lake to Cub Lake via Mill 

Creek including Mill Creek Basin. They reported great weather, great scenery, and great company. Total distance 
travelled was 8.3 miles. 

Volunteer Leaderboards from November 2023 
 

Trips 
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Thank you to everyone that instructed classes or led trips this past month. We are 
grateful to all of our talented and dedicated volunteers. In particular, thank you Jose, 
Jeff, Wayne, Jodi, Dorothea, Scott, Nick, Mike, Greg and Frank! 
  

Courses 

 

  

 
Thanks to everyone that led courses during the month of October! Congratulations to our top 
performing leaders: Jane, Sarah, Jeff, Greg & Britt! 
   

 
Trip & Course Count: November 2023 
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Hiking: 80 
Climbing: 13 
Snowshoeing: 11 
Scrambling: 4 
Other: 4 
 

 

Climbing: 3 
Mountaineering: 1 
Risk Management: 1 
Scrambling: 1 
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CMC Volunteer of the Month: 

JoAnn Herkenhoff 

Congratulations to CMC Member, JoAnn Herkenhoff for her nomination as the CMC Volunteer of the 
Month! Thank you JoAnn, for all you do for CMC and the Northern Colorado Group. We are lucky to have 
you! 
-- 
(From JoAnn) After moving to Fort Collins in 2007, I responded to a CMC New/Prospective 
Member meeting promotion, posted in the local paper.  The friends I met at the meeting filled 
my time and my heart with many adventurers and we spent lots of time hiking and skiing and 
climbing peaks and backpacking.  It was a great opportunity to hone my skills and enjoy the 
incredible area that we are privileged to call our backyard. 
 












